    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                      November 9, 2021
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen John Schweigert, Brandon Shortt and Chris Basler. Alderman Monica Rozier was absent. Also attending the meeting were Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald, TJ Garb and David Van Leer with Cochran and Rick Drury.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the October Meeting were read and approved with a motion from Alderman Brandon Shortt, seconded by Chris Basler.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by John Schweigert. The motion was unanimously approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed. Notices were sent Wednesday, 11/03/2021.
TJ with Cochran reported that the Water Distribution Upgrades project is on schedule with the Project Status Report. Plans will be released on January 12, 2022. The New 250,000 Gallon Elevated Water Storage Tank project is on schedule as well. There will be a Pre-Bid Meeting at City Hall on November 18th at 2:00 PM. The core samples at the site were taken on Saturday, November 6th and Cochran expects to have the Geo-Tech Report for the pre-bid meeting. The Bid Opening will be at City Hall December 2nd. Clerk Randoll reported that approval from DNR for the Tank project was just received. Relocation of the 911 antennae on the current standpipe was discussed. Felix Meyer with Emergency Services is aware of the issue and has approximately a year to formulate a solution. The Tank project will have two contracts, one for Tank construction and one for site work. The coating system for the Tank was also discussed. There is approximately twenty to thirty thousand dollars difference between a high end and lower grade product. The high-end product comes with a 15-year warranty. The Mayor and Council believe using a high-end product will save money in the long run. Dave pointed out that repainting the tank in the future could cost between one hundred thousand and two hundred thousand dollars. Mayor Monia stated that he is concerned with the timeline of the Water Distribution Upgrades projects. The Project Status Report has the Notice to Proceed on May 1, 2022, with Construction Completion on July 15, 2022. Dave stated Contractors have calculated that they have to install one hundred feet of line per day to make a profit. The Mayor also pointed out that while phases one through three do not appear to present huge problems, phase four on Clement Road and Jersey Lane may, due to the hope of widening both streets. Cochran will help City Clerk Randoll with approaching residents. Dave and TJ left the meeting at 7:30 PM.
The subject of raising the water/sewer connection fees and the Building Permit fee was tabled from the October Meeting. The current rates are: Connection Fee - $700.00 water; $700.00 sewer; $50 security deposit ($1,450.00 total). The Building Permit Fee is $25.00. Water Superintendent John Lurk conservatively estimated materials only at about $600.00 with costs increasing regularly. Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to increase the fees, seconded by Alderman John Schweigert. The Motion was unanimously approved. The new rates will be Connection Fee - $1,000.00 water; $1,000.00 sewer; $50.00 security deposit ($2,050.00 total). The Building Permit fee will be $100.00.
Clerk’s Notes: The lease on the copy machine and printer has expired. The equipment does not need to be upgraded so the buyout for the machines is $829.00 and there will be no more monthly payment of $81.00. The service agreement will continue with GFI Digital and runs about $10 - $15 per month, depending on usage. Half of the American Rescue Plan Money ($55,005.50) was deposited in the General Account on October 8, 2021. The City Park will close for the season after Sunday, November 14, 2021. The basketball Court will probably have site work done over the next few months, according to scheduling, with paving taking place in the spring. There was some damage done to the pickle ball net. There has been some destructive behavior taking place in the Park. This is disheartening since the City maintains the Park with no outside cost to citizens. Real Estate and Personal Property Tax Bills were mailed Friday, October 29th. Magruder Paving will be buying bulk water from the City for the Highway 61 project. Rick Drury is assisting with this.

Rick Drury reported that Brian Okenfuss with MODOT has taken a new position. He is in charge of the Chester Bridge project. Our new engineer is Chris Crocker. The gutter replacement along Highway 61 in City limits which was supposed to take place during the resurfacing has been postponed to be completed with another project in the future. The TAC Committee has asked for a list of projects the City would be interested in pursuing. Felix Meyer asked about Bloomsdale’s emergency preparedness if something like the tornado in St. Mary occurred. He thinks it would be a good ide to have an individual in charge. Rick stated, and the Mayor agreed, that City Officials would absolutely step up to help.
The City recently had an issue with someone discharging septic material in a manhole on St. Agnes Drive. It cost nearly $2,000.00 to have a company come on a Saturday to power jet the line. This then wreaked havoc on the Treatment Plant. Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to pursue having Mark Bishop draft an ordinance to prosecute anyone caught doing this. Alderman Shortt seconded the motion, and it was passed unanimously.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:15 PM, seconded by Brandon Shortt. The motion was approved.
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